LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 8TH JANUARY, 2007, AT 8.00 p.m. IN THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

PRESENT: 
Councillors Mr. G. Chancellor in the Chair, Mrs. H. Betts, 

Miss J. Seymour and Mr. J. Roberts.

Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk

615) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

There were no apologies.

616) DECLARATION OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest in any item specified on the agenda.

617) MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 11TH DECEMBER 2006.

It was resolved that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 11th December 2006 be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

618) PARISH CONCERNS
No parishioners were present and no concerns expressed.

619) CLERK’S REPORT

The contents of the Clerk’s report were noted and the following points discussed and actions taken:

INLAND REVENUE

The appeal against the Penalty Charge had been successful and had been cancelled.

PRINCESS ROYAL HOSPITAL – PARLIAMENTARY PETITION

Petition forms had been left at the Luncheon Club and at The Huntsman.  The Clerk will collect the forms and forward them to Mark Pritchard MP.

BARCLAYS BANK

The Clerk is now able to deal with all banking matters and access Barclays secure web site.

POLICE OPEN FORUM

It was agreed to write to PC Judith MacPherson and thank her and the other officers who attended the Open Forum.  It was agreed that the next Open Forum would be held on Monday 12th March between 6.30 and 7.30 p.m.

BENCH WALKS

The Chairman confirmed that the benches would be installed in February and that all the necessary permissions for their sitings had been agreed.

TRANSPORTAL
It was agreed that Charlotte Bone’s (Rural Transport Officer) survey about Wrekin Connect Bus Service be included in the next Newsletter and that she be invited to attend the Parish Council Meeting on 12th March at 7.30.  The Clerk will arrange to meet her prior to the meeting to look at suitable sites for the siting of a transport information point.

TRAFFIC RELATED ISSUES

The Clerk reported that he had not had a response from John Charles concerning the traffic issues raised in his email of 18th December 2006.
BANK BALANCES

The Chairman explained to the Members that the balances shown on the recently acquired bank statements showed a healthier balance than we were aware of when the precept was set.  The reserve for the financial year 2007/08 would be £6,800 and this included the £1000 from Calor Gas which was already allocated for work within the Parish.  The working reserve would therefore be £5,800 which was about half of the annual expenditure, and this was within the guideline for financial reserves. Cllr. J. Roberts, who was not at the previous meeting, agreed that the precept of £10,000 was a reasonable one in the light of the present financial situation.  It was felt that the healthier working balance might allow funds for further traffic calming on Wellington Road.
COMMUNITY NEWS
The Clerk has obtained a quotation from the Madeley Print Shop for a reprint of the master sheets for the Community News. The cost of 3000 would be £294 and 5000 £446.  It was agreed to order 3000.
620) PLANNING
There were no planning applications to consider.

The Parish Council has been invited to comment on the T&W draft telecommunications document.  The Chairman said that there were three areas to be aware of:

1. There was a lot about the Government’s policies but the document does not clearly state what the T&W policies would be in many cases.
2. Although there was area specified guidance, e.g. urban housing, there was nothing about the countryside.

3. Three types of development were outlined which were subject to different planning regulations.  Concern was expressed that masts less than 15 metres high did not required formal planning permission and that once erected they could be extended above 15 metres and thus avoid planning permission.
It was agreed that the document be circulated for all Councillors to read and that comments be made to the Chairman, who with the Clerk, would frame a suitable response.

621) BOROUGH LIASON

The Scrutiny Commission for Community and Resources is making a review of the role and effectiveness of Community Support Officers and has invited the Parish Council to comment on the role of CSO’s.
The Parish Council made the following points:
1. The CSO’s have responded to requests to talk to us but we have not seen them as a consistent presence in the Parish and especially in their monitoring of the playing field.

2. The Parish has not received feedback on specific concerns made to CSOs.
3. The Parish Council welcomes the potential they offer to have an officer within the community but we would like to see more of them.

4. The Parish Council would like to know when they have been in the Parish. 
5. From what the Parish Council hears the CSO’s have been effective in providing reassurance to communities. However we have not seen any positive benefit locally and would very much appreciate support in relationship to fly-tipping and petty vandalism.

6. CSO’s are unable to address the real problem of a police presence when requested relating to crime and suspicious activities.

7. The Parish Council is very encouraged by the local police initiative and the Police Forum meetings. It appreciates the greater interest in the Parish and would now like to see the initiative coordinated with the CSOs in a more structured approach.
622) INDIVIDUAL UPDATES.

Cllr. J Roberts reported that on New Year’s Eve a dog got into a slurry pit and the fire service had to rescue it.  The RSPCA came from Hereford to collect the dog.  The dog was a well cared for animal and may have been of a local origin.
Cllr. Roberts reported that copper wire had been taken from a mobile mast site and that aluminium had also been stolen locally.

Cllr. H. Betts informed the meeting that it was time to book the inspection of the children’s play area which would cost £60 + 5 extra items @ £3.00 each, a total cost of £75. The Clerk will make the arrangements with RoSPA.
Cllr. Betts had received two quotations for grass and hedge cutting.  It was agreed to retain the services of Ken Smith Contracting Services subject to the receipt of a written quotation. It was agreed to request the contractor to exchange grass cutting for strimming if there was a summer drought and the grass did not grow.  The Clerk pointed out that the contractor should supply the Parish Council with a risk assessment relating to the work being done.  The total cost for the service for 2007 is in the region of £1200.

Cllr. Betts said that she had received an email from Lucy Macdonald (Planning Enforcement Officer), forwarded to her by David Coxill, relating to the Coalmoor DP site and the storage of skips. The email informed Cllr. Betts that the Enforcement Notice was served personally on Veolia on 28th December at their Four Ashes site and also sent by post to their registered office in London.  The notice comes into effect on 1st February 2007 and the date of compliance is 30th March 2007.

Cllr. Betts had received a draft letter from Veolia for the new residents of the Shropshire Homes development at the junction of Coalmoor Road and Wellington Road.  As the site is not within the Parish it was recommended that the names of Little Wenlock Parish Councillors be removed and those of Dawley Hamlets be included instead.

Cllr. J. Seymour reported that 6000 responses had been received relating to the Princess Royal Hospital Consultation on the NHS Strategic Service Plan and as a result more time was now needed so that some aspects could be looked at in greater depth.

623) FINANCE

The following payments were authorised:

£70

SLCC-CiLCA Management

Registration Fee for CiLCA

£122.40
J.F. Marcham



Salary for December.

£34.52
H.M. Revenue & Customs

Income Tax re Clerk’s Salary

£83.48
J.F. Marcham



Expenses for October, November & December

£2200

Mr. L. Jones



Benches for Bench Walks
The Clerk was requested to contact the Parish Council’s insurers to ascertain whether the benches were covered under the public liability section of the policy.

624) DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 12th February at 8.00 p.m. in the Village Hall.

